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UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

 

 

Blessing of the Animals 

Sunday, October 12  

 2:00 PM | Carson Park 

 

CCC Movie Group 

Mondays, Oct 13 & 27 

 7:00 PM | on Zoom 

 

Pub Theology 

Tuesday, October 14 

7:00 PM – Location TBD 

 

All-Church Campfire 

Saturday, October 18 

6:00 PM | Carson Park 

 

Bible Sunday 

Sunday, October 19 

During Worship 

 

 

KiSeLo (Kindness, Service, Love) 

Wednesday, October 22  

12:30 PM |Fellowship Hall 

 

Fall Make A Difference Day 

Sunday, October 26 

 

CCC Holiday Fair 

Saturday, November 22 

9:00 AM – 2:00 PM |Fellowship Hall 

 

Crocheters & Knitters 

Tuesdays  

10:30 AM | Parlor 

 

Lunch Bunch 

Tuesdays 

11:45 AM | Room 202 
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FROM THE PASTOR’S OFFICE 
 

Peace in the Midst of Chaos 
 

Dear Friends, 
 

It has been a beautiful day! I’m in my home office, where the wall in front of me is all windows, one of which is 

open. I can hear the gentle breeze blowing the fading leaves of the red maple out front, and the warm afternoon 

sun is shining on me and my desk. There are trees rustling in the distance, and every now and then I hear a 

chirping bird. Add to this peacefulness the fact that it’s been a very productive day, and I have to say, September 

22 goes down as an A+ kind of day! Now to get ready for fall. 
 

One of my favorite parts of October is the crispness of the air. There’s something refreshing about stepping 

outside and drawing in a deep breath of autumn air—cool, clear, and grounding. It’s nature’s time of transition 

with leaves changing colors, the air whispers of change. The season itself seems to invite us to pause, to breathe, 

to remember the goodness of God. 
 

And yet, beyond the beauty of fall, we cannot ignore the chaos of much busier schedules at home, school, and 

work. Our lives may feel pretty chaotic at times, full of noise, responsibility, and worry. And the world outside 

of our day to day lives feels pretty chaotic these days too, with conflict and division, shootings that have come 

close to home, and more.  
 

In seasons like these, it is tempting to feel overwhelmed, or even to believe that chaos will have the final word. 

That’s why I’m so thankful for my A+ day. It reminds me that there is peace in the chaos, that Jesus tells 

us, “Peace I leave with you; my peace I give to you.” (John 14:27a). That peace is our deep assurance that even 

when the world trembles, God remains steadfast.  
 

As people of faith, our response to the world’s chaos is not despair but hope, not fear but trust, not indifference 

but love in action. Like the turning leaves, we can let go of what weighs us down and let God’s Spirit renew us. 

Like the cool autumn breeze, we can breathe deeply of God’s grace and share it freely with others. 
 

This October, I invite you to create intentional moments of peace. Step outside and notice the beauty. Pick up 

a fallen leave and explore it’s beauty. Take a breath of the fresh air and give thanks. Let God’s Spirit calm your 

anxious heart. And when the noise of the world grows too loud, may you hear instead the still, small voice of 

the One who promises never to leave us nor forsake us. 
 

In the words of the prophet Isaiah, “You will keep in perfect peace those whose minds are steadfast, because 

they trust in you” (Isaiah 26:3). May this be our witness as a church community—people who, even in times of 

chaos, reflect the peace of Christ and offer hope to the world. 
 

With gratitude and peace,  
 

  

Rev. Lee Atherton 
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OFFICE UPDATE 

 

Beacon Articles  

 

The next submission deadline is Thursday, October 23 for the November edition.  
 

Peggy Kelly 

Office Administrator 

 

 

Pastor Lee’s office Hours 

 

Pastor Lee will be in the office Sundays, 8:15 – 1:00; Tuesdays, 9:00 – 2:00; and Wednesdays 9:00 – 12:00.  

She is also available by appointment.   

 

 

October Worship Schedule 
 

Oct 5 World Communion Sunday; Guest Preacher, Rev. Maybeck 

Oct 12 Access/Disability Sunday and Planting Life 

Oct 19 Christian Education Bible Sunday; Ask Boldly, Live Justly 

Oct 26 Prayer, Justice, and Worship 

 

 

 

reverend cyntHia “cindy” Maybeck to PreacH october 5

 

Join us for World Communion Sunday (in person or virtually) on October 5th and enjoy 

Reverand Cindy’s impassioned storytelling. You don’t want to miss the power of her 

preaching and the magnificent way she brings the Bible to life. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



FOR YOUR CALENDAR 

 

Blessing the Animals 

Sunday, October 12 at 2:00 PM 
 

Fall is a wonderful season to celebrate the beauty of God’s creation, and what better way 

than to gather with our beloved pets and animal companions for a special Blessing of the 

Animals! On Sunday, October 12 at 2:00 PM, we will meet outdoors at Carson Park 

(Fellowship Hall if there’s rain or cold) to give thanks for the joy, comfort, and 

unconditional love that animals bring into our lives. 

 

All are welcome—whether you are a longtime member, a neighbor from the community, or simply someone 

who loves animals. Bring your dogs, cats, rabbits, hamsters, birds, turtles, or even a favorite stuffed animal. If 

your pet is shy or unable to travel, feel free to bring a photo or a special toy as a symbol of their presence. 

 

In this short and joyful service, we’ll lift up prayers of gratitude, honor the bond we share with creation, and ask 

God’s blessing on the animals who share our homes and hearts. It’s a wonderful opportunity for fellowship, a 

chance to meet neighbors, and a time to celebrate God’s love made visible in fur, feathers, and fins. Invite your 

friends, family, and anyone you know who treasures their animal companions. Together, let’s give thanks for 

the creatures who teach us so much about loyalty, joy, and love. We hope to see you—and your furry, feathered, 

or scaly friends—on October 12! 

 

Make a Difference Day 

Sunday, October 26 
 

Join in the fun and effort of making a difference in our community on Sunday, October 26! Volunteers are 

needed for two service projects: 
  

Rail Trail Clean Up – Meet at the Route 110 ball fields parking lot (end of 

Fletcher Street) at 1:00 pm. Bring gloves and wear good walking shoes. Trash 

bags and “grabbers” will be provided. 
 

Community Garden Clean Up – Meet at Sunny Meadow Farm, Walter Lewis 

Community Garden, near 158 Robin Hill Road at 1:30 pm. Bring gardening 

gloves and trowels for weeding. Larger tools (spades and rakes) will be 

provided. Fall tasks include “closing the garden for the season.” Invite your 

friends and neighbors to help alongside CCC volunteers! 
 

 

Volunteers of all ages are encouraged to participate in these CCC community service projects! Thank you for 

lending a hand! 
  

Contact Lynn Horton if you have questions! Lynn@terpsoft.com 

mailto:Lynn@terpsoft.com
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CCC Movie Group 

Mondays | October 13 & 27 | 7:00 PM |  Zoom  

 

The CCC Movie Group is open to all! Watch the movie(s) on your own, then join the group on Zoom at 7:00 pm 

on “Movie Mondays” to discuss.  Please contact Lynn Horton (lynn@terpsoft.com) for the Zoom link, if you have 

questions, or if you have difficulty accessing the movies! 

 

Monday, 10/13 – “The Sting” (1973) Set in 1936, this American caper film involves a 

complicated plot by two professional grifters (Paul Newman and Robert Redford) to con 

a mob boss (Robert Shaw). The film was directed by George Roy Hill, who had directed 

Newman and Redford in “Butch Cassidy and the Sundance Kid” (1969). The screenplay, 

by David S. Ward, was inspired by real-life cons perpetrated by brothers Fred and Charley 

Gondorff and documented by David Maurer in his 1940 book “The Big Con: The Story of 

the Confidence Man.” The film plays out in sections introduced by old-fashioned title 

cards, drawn by artist Jaroslav "Jerry" Gebr in a style reminiscent of the Saturday Evening 

Post. It is noted for its use of ragtime music, particularly the melody "The Entertainer" by Scott Joplin, which 

was adapted (along with other Joplin pieces) for the film by Marvin Hamlisch, producing a Billboard-topping 

soundtrack and a top-10 single. The film's success created a resurgence of interest in Joplin's work. Released on 

Christmas Day of 1973, “The Sting” was a critical and commercial success and hugely successful at the 46th 

Academy Awards, where it won seven of its 10 Oscar nominations, including Best Picture, Best Director, Best 

Film Editing and Best Original Screenplay; Redford was also nominated for Best Actor. The film rekindled 

Newman's career after a series of big-screen flops. Regarded by the Writers Guild of America as having one of 

the best screenplays ever written, “The Sting” was selected in 2005 for preservation in the U.S. National Film 

Registry of the Library of Congress as being "culturally, historically, or aesthetically significant." 

  

Monday, 10/27 – “The Grapes of Wrath” (1940) Directed by John Ford, this American 

drama was based on John Steinbeck's 1939 Pulitzer Prize-winning novel of the same name. 

The film tells the story of the Joads, an Oklahoma family of sharecroppers, who, after 

losing their farm to drought and increased mechanization during the Great Depression in 

the 1930s, become migrant workers, and end up in California. The motion picture details 

their arduous journey across the United States as they travel to California in search of 

work and opportunities for the family members, facing numerous obstacles along the 

way, including the Dust Bowl and the harsh realities of capitalism. The film’s cast includes 

Henry Fonda as Tom Joad and Jane Darwell as Ma Joad, the role for which she won the Academy Award for Best 

Supporting Actress. (John Ford won for Best Director.) “The Grapes of Wrath” is widely considered to be one of 

the greatest films of all time. In 1989, it was one of the first 25 films selected by the Library of Congress for 

preservation in the United States National Film Registry for being "culturally, historically, or aesthetically 

significant." The novel and film explore themes of human perseverance, oppression, and the impact of 

capitalism on the lives of the migrant workers. The title "Grapes of Wrath" is derived from a phrase in the Battle 

Hymn of the Republic, symbolizing the anger and discontent of the oppressed. 
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KISELO - Kindness, Service, Love 

Wednesday, October 22 | 12:30 PM |Fellowship Hall 
 

  

It’s hard to believe that summer is gone and we have welcomed autumn.  As the days are 

getting shorter, we are reminded that winter is only a few short months away.  We sure 

have enjoyed September! The warm days and cool nights, the beautiful colors of the 

leaves, the children and choir back in church, and our first meeting of the new year.   

 

Thanks to all that donated their favorite dish at the potluck luncheon.  Everything was 

delicious!  KiSeLo also donated the worship service flowers on September 14 in honor of Mary Harrison’s 100th 

birthday, and they were delivered to her after the service. 

 

Next Meeting 

The next KiSeLo meeting will be held October 22.  We will meet in the Fellowship Hall at 12:30 for a short 

business meeting.   
 

Our program committee has planned an exciting trip to the Whistler House.  We will leave here as soon as the 

business meeting ends and we will be carpooling as parking is limited at the Whistler House.  We should be on 

the road no later than 1:00 PM.   

 

Join KiSeLo 

All the gals of CCC are welcome to join KiSeLo.  We have an exciting program planned for this year and for $10 

you can become a member. 

 

Open Pantry Support 

KiSeLo has been supporting the Open Pantry for several years through our monthly donations. For October we 

asking  the members to donate canned stew, or any non-perishable food item. We will not say no to any church 

member who would also like to make a donation of stew. 

 

Do you need more information, have questions, or want to make a comment?   

Please text me at  (603)686-2026. 
 

Karen Banakos 
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Lectio Divina: Quiet Scripture, Deep Peace 

Sundays | 8:45-9:30 AM | Room 302 
 

Before worship each Sunday, join us for a gentle time of prayerful Bible reading. In this simple practice, we read 

a short passage several times, listen for how God is speaking, and—only if you wish—share a few words with 

the group. Come as you are, come when you can. Coffee welcome, materials provided. Call Pastor Lee for more 

information. 

 
 
 

CCC Holiday Fair 

Saturday, November 22 | Fellowship Hall 

 

Join us for the Annual CCC Holiday Fair – 2025!!   

Mark the Date and Get Ready! The CCC Holiday Fair is Coming on Saturday, November 22, 2025! 

 

It’s not too early to plan for this major fundraiser! Your help is needed to make the event a success! 

 

Set-Up Hours at CCC: 

• Thursday, November 20, time TBD (Setting up tables in Fellowship Hall) 

• Friday, November 21, 9:00 am until 8:00 pm (“Come and go” set up of various tables’ items) 

Fair Hours at CCC: 

• Saturday, November 22, 9:00 am – 2:00 pm 

• Sunday, November 23, beginning after the Worship Service and ending at 12:30 pm 

 Tables will include: 

• Crafts 

• Jewelry 

• Plants – coordinator needed 

• Books, Puzzles, Games 

• Christmas Room 

• Baked Goods 

• Vendor Tables 

• Silent Auction 

Volunteers and donors are crucial! Be thinking now about the ways that you can participate and 

contribute! Thank you very much! 

 

Contact Lynn Horton, your “Fair Chair” at Lynn@terpsoft.com (978) 256-8524 

  

mailto:Lynn@terpsoft.com
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UPDATES 
 

House Committee 

 

Completed: 

 

• There are new window shades in room 302 

• New rubber protectors for table and chair legs in Fellowship Hall applied 

• The lawn mower has been repaired 

• Broken shade in the Sanctuary was fixed 

• Water Department Backflow Inspection Report was completed; CCC is compliant with town regulations 

• The big boiler has been serviced for the season 

 

To Do: 

 

• Deep sinks in the pre-school and 2nd floor need repair 

• Fix front porch at 9 Worthen 

• Organize storeroom by the coat room 

• Throw away old paint under the stage and in Men’s Room closet 

• 5 spots in the parking lot will have “S” painted on them for senior citizen parking 

• Irrigation system to be shut down in the 2nd week of October 

• AC’s will be removed in early Nov 

• Dehumidifier needs to be fixed or replaced 

• Jim Clark is donating two wheelchairs 

• Tim O’Brien is monitoring heat and the thermostats 

 

Mary Horne 

 

 

 

CCC Gift Card Ministry 

 

 

Thank you for your continued support of the Pastor Rich Gift Card Ministry.  

Your generosity is making a real difference—since January, 31 gift cards have been shared 

with individuals and families in need. Many lives are being blessed because of you. 
 

Peggy Kelly 
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CE Committee 

 

Happy Fall From Your CE Committee!  

 

What a wonderful “Welcome Back Sunday” - so many young people together smiling in fellowship; it is always 

wonderful to see those smiling faces after the summer. It’s amazing how much the little ones grow over the 

summer months.  We continued our tradition of blessing the backpacks where we send the youth into the 

challenges and triumphs of the school year with our prayers and support.  

 

The CE Committee was excited to again host the church's traditional Welcome Back hot dog picnic. The Naish 

and McCarthy families again led the essential behind-the-scenes picnic coordinating. The rain poured down, but 

that did not dampen the spirits of those who had the privilege of petting all those cute animals at the petting 

zoo. Who knew we could accommodate goats on our stage? And how adorable were those loppy-eared rabbits?  

 

We celebrated the second half of Welcome Sunday, the following week when the sun shone and we were able 

to appreciate the bouncy house along with some ice cream. It was a gorgeous day to celebrate both the young 

people and the church’s support of the Down East Maine Mission. 

 

Kristin Strobel on behalf of Your CE Committee: Becky Acheson, Steve Hartigan, Elmer Lyons, April McCarthy, 

Meghan Naish, Shaleena Pulliam, Samantha Shields 

 

 

 

Confirmation Exploration Group Launches! 

 

We are excited to tell you that this year’s Confirmation Exploration Group is off to a fabulous start! We have six 

participants, six mentors, and a few other helpers along the way. Don’t be surprised if someone asks you on 

your way out of worship, “Why do you come to worship?”  

 

Have you ever wondered what type of wood or tools were used for Jesus’ cross? How tall was it? How heavy 

was it? We’ll explore those details and make a cross that we can carry to feel a bit of what Jesus experienced.  

 

In the winter and spring, we’ll make banners to hang in the sanctuary. And on May 17th we’ll celebrate 

Pentecost and Confirm our young folks.  

 

We hope you’ll do all you can to support our teens as they explore their faith, what it means to be confirmed, 

and make their own decision on being Confirmed. Watch for details on how you can support everyone in the 

group.  
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From the Sunday School Coordinator 

 

What an exciting start we have had, a two week Welcome Back Sunday! 

 

Help Wanted - CCC needs at least one new Sunday School Teacher - you can set your 

schedule with your grade level team members. Openings are: 

 

• PreK-Kindergarten - this lovely group of 3.5 year olds to 6 year olds is a fun group of active Children of 

God who like to move and explore the area around them as they learn new things.  Samantha Shields is 

one of the team members, you could be another. 

• People willing to substitute or be a floater are always welcome! 

 

Please reach out to me at 5ofharts@chris-jenn.net or call/text 610-781-2074. 

Training and all the help you want will be given to you free of charge! CORI background checks need to be 

completed so please volunteer NOW! The Safe Church Policy is always followed in our Sunday School and 

Youth Program. 

 

Prayground 

There will not be Sunday School on October 12, but we will have a Prayground in the sanctuary during 

worship. 

 

Bible Sunday 

Bible Sunday is October 19 - children in PreK will receive a Story Bible and children in 3rd grade will receive an 

Adventure Bible. 

 

All-Church Campfire 

Saturday, October 18 is another opportunity for a Campfire in Carson Park.  You can bring a picnic dinner if 

you would like.  Be sure to bring a story to share around the campfire. 

 

Thank you, Teachers! 

Please make sure to thank our lovely and talented Sunday School Teachers when you see them:   

Samantha Shields, Becky Wisniewski, Emmett Lyons, Becky Acheson, Kristen Strobel Shirley Zachry, Joseph 

Dion, Elmer Lyons, Bonnie McGrath, Will Hargett, and Steve Hartigan.   

 

Hopefully by the time you read this we will also have a Nursery Coordinator to thank. 

 

Jennifer Hart 

 

 

mailto:5ofharts@chris-jenn.net
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Pub Theology: Faith, Friends & Fresh Conversation 

Tuesday, October 14 at 7:00 PM – Location TBA 
 

What happens when good people, good questions, and good conversation 
come together over a pint?  
You get Pub Theology! 
 
On Tuesday, October 14 at 7:00 PM, we’re launching our very first Pub 
Theology gathering—and you’re invited! We’ll meet at a local pub (location to 
be announced soon) for an evening of relaxed, open conversation about life, 
faith, current events, and the big (and small) questions that matter most. 
 
No sermons. No homework. No pressure. No judgment. Just honest dialogue, 

curious minds, and a welcoming space where all perspectives are encouraged. Whether you take your beverage 
with hops, bubbles, or lemon wedges, you’ll find good company and a chance to connect in meaningful ways. 
 
So, bring a friend, bring your questions, and pull up a chair. Let’s share a pint and some wisdom as we discover 
together what faith looks like in everyday life. 
 
Stay tuned for the location announcement—and get ready for an evening where laughter, conversation, and 
maybe even a little holy mischief are on tap! Childcare will be provided by the Christian Education Committee 
from 6:30 – 8:30 PM. 
 
Cheers, 
Pastor Lee 
 
 

 

Prayer Ministry 

 
As we know, prayer is simply having a conversation with the One who loves us more, 
understands us better, and cares more for us than anyone else in our lives does. Prayer is 
comprised of both talking with God and listening to God. Words are not important because 
God reads our hearts and spirits. God knows our thoughts and wishes, even the innermost 
groaning of our being - our disappointments, fears, and hurts - before we know them 
ourselves. During prayer, we open ourselves (and those for whom we pray) to God’s healing 
grace, mercy, and love. Prayer is powerful! 

 
If you believe in the power of prayer and would like to participate in this ministry of our church, or if you would 
like to offer up a person or situation about which you would like for members to join you in prayer, please 
contact Marcia Cassidy: marciacassidy@comcast.net. 
 
Submitted by Shirley Zachry  
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Let’s ceLebrate! 

Bailey Burglund and Catherine Smith will join their hands and hearts in holy matrimony on October 

18. Keep them in your prayers! Bailey grew up in CCC and it is a joy to welcome her and Cat back to 

our sanctuary for such a special occasion. 

 

 
 

if i were to…. wHat wouLd you want? 

A Note From Pastor Lee 

 

I am very much enjoying using my additional time with you to bring more community events, meditation, 

scripture study, and much more. If I were to offer a Bible study, which book of the Bible would you want to 

explore? Or what topic would be meaningful to dig into? 

 

• If I were to offer a book study, what book or topic would you like to read? 

• What days and times are good for you to gather? Do you want in person, zoom, or hybrid? 

Please email or call Pastor Lee with your answers! She’d love to hear from you by October 12.         

 

 

Diaconate Funds Announcement 

 

The diaconate administers two funds: the Communion & Good Samaritan Fund and the Richard B. Knight 

Memorial Gift Card Fund.  
 

Communion & Good Samaritan Fund 

The Communion & Good Samaritan Fund is used for buying communion supplies like the cups and to provide 

one-time services for those in need as identified by the pastor and the Deacons. One example in recent years 

was to help someone with critical car repairs. If you would like to contribute to the Communion & Good 

Samaritan Fund, you can put your check in the pew Communion envelope or write Communion Fund in your 

check's memo line. 
 

Richard B. Knight Memorial Gift Card Fund 

The Richard B. Knight Memorial Gift Card Fund was established recently per instructions from Pastor Rich. As I 

mentioned in a service a couple of weeks ago, we have been distributing four $50 Market Basket gift cards per 

month so there is definitely a big need out there. Peggy has been tracking who gets a card and people have to 

wait three months between receiving one. You may have read her wonderful profiles of a few recipients. If you 

would like to contribute to the Richard B. Knight Memorial Gift Card Fund, you can write Pastor Rich Gift Card 

Fund in your check's memo line. 
 

Thanks for reading and for your generosity, 

Lillian Beean, Diaconate Treasurer 
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Council Corner 

A Monthly Update on the Activity of the CCC Council 

 

News from the September 10, 2025 Meeting: 

 

• Treasurer Dick Papenfuss reported that we are starting our new 2025-2026 fiscal year with strong 

pledging. July and August pledge income is slightly ahead of budget at 17%. (Year-to-date target is 

16.67%.) Let’s keep it going! Overall income is on target at 15%. YTD expenditures are also on track at 

16% of budget. Some notable issues are the new electricity supplier not crediting our solar-generated 

electricity, and so there has been a cost for electricity usage. Dick Papenfuss is working to straighten this 

out with the new company. The water bill has also been exceeding budget due to a leaky faucet that has 

been discovered in the utility closet sink. The faucet will be repaired or replaced. The church insurance 

package is higher than budgeted, as insurance rates are increasing nationally. Committee expenses are 

minimal at this point in the year. 

• The Trustees are reviewing office copier costs and seeking to identify why the expenses ran so far above 

budget last year. All committees and church groups that use the copier, or have Peggy make copies on 

their behalf, are requested to think before copying. Ask yourself, “Is a paper copy necessary? Can this 

document be printed in black and white? Is the setting of the copier correct for the copy job?” Each color 

copy costs 10x what a basic b+w copy costs. The Council approved a suggestion by the Trustees that a 

guideline for copier use be distributed to church committees. A special code to identify committees may 

also be instituted. Thank you to Trustee Virginia Crocker Timmins for taking the lead on this review. 

Thank you as well to Patrick Shields for his study of the copier usage statistics. 

• Bonnie McGrath, Safe Church Administrator, Pastor Lee, Jennifer Delikat, Jennifer Hart, and Samantha 

Shields have all been involved in reviewing the CCC Safe Church Policy to be sure it is up-to-date and 

aligns with church insurance requirements. A task force will continue to review the policy and will bring 

recommended revisions to the Council at a future meeting. 

• Ana Reátiga was elected to an open 2-year term on the Social Action and Missions Ministry. 

• The Council approved a request by Lynn Horton to have the option for the church to host a craft fair on 

Saturday, December 6. Outreach by the Communications Committee will help assess if potential craft 

vendors would be interested in participating. This event would be in addition to our traditional Holiday 

Fair held on Saturday, November 22. 

• The 150th anniversary of the founding of Central Congregational Church in Chelmsford is upcoming in 

2026! The official date of our organization is April 13, 1876. Events and celebrations will be held 

throughout the year. Council will create a special CCC 150 Committee; volunteers are invited to contact 

Lynn Horton or Val King. 

• Transition Team member Glenn Dissinger reported that the CCC profile has been fully approved and is 

now posted on the Conference website! 

• The Capital Campaign Celebration Dinner will be held in Fellowship Hall on Saturday, October 25. 

Volunteers are needed to help run the event; please contact Christine Williams. 

• The Community Yard Sale held on August 16 in Fellowship Hall raised $876.25 for CCC! 
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• Pastor Lee and Sunday School Coordinator Jennifer Hart are planning monthly fellowship events for 

church families and friends. 

• A reminder to all committees to post their committee meeting dates and other activities on the church 

calendar, and to submit Council reports to Peggy no later than 8:00 AM on the Tuesday before the 

Council Zoom. Thank you! 

 

 

 Excerpts from the CCC Constitution – Article VII - Council 
 

The Council shall be the executive body of this church. It shall be composed of the Ordained Minister(s), two 

members of the Board of Trustees elected by that Board, Clerk, Moderator, two Deacons elected by the 

Diaconate, Treasurer, three Members-at-Large, and one member from each of the following committees, elected 

by that committee: Christian Education, Communications, Finance, House, John R. Carson Memorial Park, Music, 

Nominating, Pastor/Parish Relations, Sanctuary, Social Action and Missions, Stewardship, and Technology. The 

Council shall be the policy-making body and shall be responsible for directing and coordinating all affairs, 

activities, responsibilities, and interests of the Church. 

 

The next Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 8, 2025, at 7:30 pm, via Zoom. Anyone from 

CCC is welcome to attend! Contact Lynn Horton if you would like the Zoom link information. Lynn@terpsoft.com 

(978) 256-8524 

 

 

Campfire Fun 
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WE INVITE YOU TO JOIN US! 

Worship is on Sundays at 10:00 a.m. 
 

 

Pastor Pro Tem: Rev. Lee Atherton 508-308-7116 pastor-lee@cccchelmsford.org 

Director of Music: Tudor Bota 978-772-3173 tudormbota@gmail.com 

Office Administrator: Peggy Kelly 978-256-5931 office.admin@cccchelmsford.org 

Sunday School Coordinator: Jennifer Hart 610-781-2074 jennifer.hart@cccchelmsford.org 

Custodian: Juarez Gomes   

Church Address: One Worthen Street Chelmsford, MA  01824 

Church Phone: 978-256-5931   

Church e-mail: Office.admin@cccchelmsford.org   

Church Website: cccchelmsford.org   

Conference Website: www.sneucc.org   

    

    

    

    

    

    

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Beacon Newsletter, is prepared by and for the membership of Central Congregational Church, United Church of Christ, in 

Chelmsford, Massachusetts. It is published monthly except for July and is distributed to members and friends of Central 

Congregational Church. This issue was emailed/mailed October 1, 2025.  

 


